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Castlebranch Urine Drug Screen (UDS) & Criminal Background Check 

For Fall 2022 Admissions: 

All applicants to the Nursing Program are required to complete a Castlebranch  Urine Drug 
Screen (UDS) in order to be accepted.  

Accepted students ONLY are required to complete a Castlebranch criminal background check in 
order to enroll into nursing courses.  

Students are required to Set-up an account at: https://portal.castlebranch.com/uz86 

You will be choosing from these options: 

1. UZ86dt (Urine Drug Screen/UDS)

And 

2. UZ86bg (Background Check)

Urine Drug Screens (UDS) must be done through Castlebranch only. Urine drug screen must be done no 
earlier than March 1, 2022. A copy of the UDS report will need to be attached with the medical form and 
received by the Health Center by May 18, 2022. 

Students who are accepted into the program are required to complete a background check through 
Castlebranch only. Once applicants confirm that they have been accepted to the Nursing Program (July 20, 
2022), they must order their Castlebranch criminal background check ASAP. Criminal background report 
will be available to the Nursing Department and must be received from Castlebranch to the Nursing 
Department Administrator by July 25, 2022. 

Notes: 
1. Students who do not submit the required Urine Drug Screen by the specified deadline will not be
considered for acceptance into the Nursing Program. 
2. Accepted students who do not complete the required criminal background check by the specified
deadline will not be able to enroll into nursing courses. 

https://portal.castlebranch.com/uz86

